
SOUTHLAND BRANCH 

Chair – Chris walker 

 

 
Aurora borealis 

The Southland Branch had a generally uneventful year, aside from advocating on 
behalf of members with concerns about a local council's consents processing. Our 
feedback was welcomed and provided the council planning department with an 
opportunity to explain some of the changes and difficulties that they are 
experiencing.   

Otherwise we are enjoying field work in the sun and gazing at the Aurora Australis at 
night. 

 


